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Chief Executive Report – September 2016 
 

 
1. Operational Plan 2016/17 

 
Good progress is being made on the main objectives in the Operational Plan 2016/17. We 
have seen improvement in the mortality figures to one of our best positions in almost two 
years and we achieved our locally agreed Emergency Department 4 hour wait target for the 
fifth month in a row. We also continue to meet the main cancer and elective care standards. 
Delayed transfers of care and our use of agency/locum personnel remain as two areas of 
concern.  We are working closely with partners in community services and social care to 
address delayed transfers more effectively.  We have restricted our use of expensive agency 
resources which is already achieving results. We are putting added efforts into recruiting 
substantive and Kernowflex staff – which includes over 200 clinicians (whole time 
equivalents) in the past 12 months. 
 

2. Sustainability and Transformation Plan   
    

Detailed work continues with partners on developing each of the five STP priorities with 
clinical/practitioner workshops to redesign some services. There is increasing public interest 
in STP’s across the nation and we expect to be in a position to engage more widely from 
early October. The Trust has a leading role and we see the STP as an opportunity to 
improve areas such as urgent and out of hours care, community support to prevent 
admissions and enable early discharge and an integrated approach to therapy services. 
There are also opportunities for considerable financial savings through better integration of 
services and more attention to prevention.  The STP will be seeking the engagement and 
support of the whole community to ensure we provide high quality, sustainable services in 
the future.  
 

3. Leadership and Management 
 

We are putting a lot of focus into developing our leaders and managers in the organisation 
and establishing a strong senior team. We have recently recruited a permanent Human 
Resources and Organisational Development Director and a Corporate Affairs Director. We 
will also shortly appoint an experienced interim Medical Director following Dr Rob Parry’s 
decision to return to clinical practice. We have recently appointed Dr Duncan Browne as our 
Clinical Director for Patient Flow and Dr Paul Lidder as Clinical Director for General Surgery, 
and now have a full team of Clinical Directors leading clinical teams across the Trust at the 
Trust Management Group.  
 
We are offering leadership development for our senior leaders and through Listening into 
Action holding staff conversations with our Band 6, 7 and 8 leaders. Establishing a strong 
leadership team is vital to improving services.  
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4. Sensory Garden at West Cornwall Hospital       
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

I was delighted to open the new sensory garden at West Cornwall Hospital on Saturday 3 
September. It is a wonderful example of staff, volunteers and local businesses working in 
partnership to provide an enhanced therapeutic experience and environment for patients.    


